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“Reach for the Stars” 

 
Principals Message 

Dear Parents and Guardians   

 

Well, the time has finally come for the last newsletter of 2020. This year has been incredibly complicated, 

but we have all made it out the other end. I want to thank all members of the community for their support 

and patience this year. I have been amazed by the level of engagement from parents and the commu-

nity. It is a unique place to work and I couldn't be more grateful.  

 

Christmas Concert  

On Saturday, we will be hosting our annual End of Year Concert and Awards Nights. Students have been 

hard at work practising for their item and it is looking great. On Saturday, we ask that students be at 

school by 5:30 pm in their school uniform to allow time for them to change into their costumes. Students 

will then change back into their uniforms for the Awards section of the night. Due to Western Australia still 

being in Phase 4, we wish to remind parents and community members to social distance where possible 

and maintain a high level of hand hygiene. There will be hand sanitizer available for use throughout the 

evening. As we are a school, we are not required to have a contact register for the audience to sign but 

we do ask that if you or a family member is ill that you do not attend the night. 

 

Christmas Party  

Wednesday 16th December is our annual Christmas Party. The afternoon will start at around 12 pm with a 

shared lunch, Secret Santa, cutting of the Graduation Cake and Christmas games. We will then set up 

water play for all students. If students wish to participate in water play, they will require bathers and a 

clean change of clothes to change into at the end of the day. This year as a final celebration we are in-

viting all families to join us. Our playgroup and three-year-old kindy students are also invited to join. It is our 

hope that we can get most of our school community together to enjoy our Christmas celebration and a 

final farewell to our leavers, Lucy and Ethan. Remember a Christmas t-shirt is encouraged, and we hope 

to see you there.  

 

Parent Interviews 

Thank you to all the parents who have booked in for a parent interview.  Times have been sent out, 

please be prompt to your allotted time slot. 

 

Finally, I would like to wish you all a very Happy Christmas and New Year period and a relaxing holiday. 

We will see our Pre-Primary to Year 6 students back at school on Monday 1st February 2021 and our Kindy 

students on Thursday 4th February 2021. We look forward to what 2021 has to offer us. Thank you. 

 

Students Reports 

Student reports for this semester will be sent home via email on Friday 11th December.  

If you have recently changed your email address or would prefer to receive a hard copy of your child’s 

report, please let the front office know as soon as possible.  

 

 

 

Lauren Suttie 
Principal 



FROM OUR JUNIOR ROOM WITH MISS SCOTLAND 

Term 4, 2020 is coming to an end. I would like to thank all the students for their efforts 

for the Christmas concert practise. It is looking very good and we look forward to our 

performance on Saturday night and hope to see all family and friends there to start 

the festive season.  

Miss Scotland  

Upcoming Events 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Weekend 

9 

07/12 

Morning  
Meeting 
Swimming 
Lessons 

08/12 

Newsletter 

Swimming 
Lessons 

09/12 

3 Year old    
Kindy  

Swimming  
Lessons 

10/12 

Swimming 
Lessons 

11/12 

Swimming 
Lessons 

Reports to 
Go Home 

12/12 & 
13/12 
Christmas 
Concert and 
Awards 
Night 
Commencing 
at 6pm 

10 

14/12 

Morning   
Meeting 

 

15/12 

Parent/
Teacher  

Interviews 

16/12 

3 Year Old   
Kindy  
 
Playgroup 
 
School 
Christmas 
Party 

17/12 

Final Day for 
Students 

18/12 
School    
Develop-
ment Day 
Students Do 
Not Attend 

19/12 & 
20/12 

School Lunches—Moorine Rock General Store 

 

Jo from the Moorine Rock General Store is unable to 

do school lunches on Thursday 17th December.      

Students will need to bring food from home on this day. 

 

 

 

Reports to go Home via email on—Friday 11th December 

Christmas Concert and Awards Night at Moorine Rock Primary School commencing at 6 pm– 

students to be at school at 5.30pm 

Final day of the school year for students—Thursday 17th December  

Students in Pre-Primary—Year 6 start school for 2021—Monday 1st February 

Kindy Students start school for 2021 on Thursday 4th February 2021 



FROM OUR SENIOR ROOM WITH MISS CASTLEDEN AND MRS NICHOLL 

Hi Parents, 

 

As our end of year assembly approaches, I just want to thank all of you for your sup-

port in getting the kids ready for their big night. We have been practicing hard and all 

students are doing a fantastic job, I can't wait for you to see their efforts pay off this 

weekend! 

 

This fortnight the students have been enjoying their swimming lessons at the new pool! 

It is fantastic to hear the students are so excited about their lessons and that they are 

working hard to master new skills. 

 

Let's keep up the great work for the last two weeks of the year!  
 

Miss Castleden 

 

Our woodworking projects will be finished this week, ready to be placed under the 

Christmas tree!  This has been a great activity to finish the year, it has been fantastic 

to watch the students create pieces that they are proud of.  Thank you for all the sup-

port you have given me and  the wonderful children in my class this year.  Merry 

Christmas to all and have a wonderful holiday ready for a fresh start next year.   

Mrs Chrissie Nicholl 

 



Stars of the Week  

Junior Star of the 

Week 

Term 4 Week 8 

Senior Star of 

the Week 

Term 4 Week 8 

Birthday Wishes to: 

 

Reece Jackson          13th January 

Lucy Hatch                15th January 

 
Students have eagerly attended their swimming lessons 
this week and have been grateful for the 
warm weather. Thank you to the swimming 
teachers, The Yilgarn Shire and staff for 
making this possible.  





The Staff and Students of 

Moorine Rock Primary School 

would like to wish  

everyone a safe and happy 

 Christmas  

and may your New Year  

be filled with joy. 

Andy, Leanne, Sarah, Kim, Craig, Aaron and Families would like to thank everyone 

for their love, support and kindness in the passing of  

“Bill” 

 

Your thoughts and help at this sad time was very much appreciated. 

 

A big “THANK YOU” to the wonderful Tennis Club Ladies. 



The staff and students of Moorine Rock Primary 

School 

Would like to invite all Parents and Community  

Members to our  

End of Year Concert and Awards Night 

It will be held at the School in the undercover area on 

Saturday, 12th December commencing at 6 pm.   

Please join us in celebrating the end of “2020” with a 

night of fun and entertainment. 

When the concert concludes, Santa will visit the  

children at the school.  When Santa has left Parents 

and Community Members are welcome to attend the 

festivities held by the Moorine Rock P and C at the  

Tennis Club. 

A meal of hamburger and/or sausages and a shared 

supper will be available for a small fee. 

 

Drinks will also be available. 

 


